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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 8th October  2019 at 4.00pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall Swaffham.

Councillors:
Mrs J Anscombe, Mrs L Beech, Mr K Sandle, Mrs J Skinner, Mr L Scott (from4.30pm)
Committee members:
Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr S Sole, Mr P Bray, Mr J Zielinski
Non-voting members:
Mr N Duddleston
Highway Engineer:
Mr D Jacklin (until Agenda item 6)

Town Clerk:
Mr R Bishop
Minute Taker:

Ms K Furnass
Public: 


0
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.

None received
2. Declarations of interest 
None received
3. Traffic, Access or Environment issues from Non-Members Councillors 

None received
4. To agree the minutes:  The minutes of 3rd September 2019 were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true and  accurate account.
5. To receive and consider issues to discuss with the Highway engineer David Jacklin:
5.1 BEECH CLOSE - Cllr Anscombe reported that she had researched other schools parking policies and would be taking her findings to a meeting on Friday with the Head of the CV Infant & Nursery School Mrs M Link. 
At a recent meeting of Beech Close residents, changing  time limits on signs had been put

forward as an alternative to double yellow lines. These would be of a similar cost. It was thought
to wait and see the outcome of the arranged meeting with Cllr Anscombe and Mrs Link.
5.2 PARISH PARTNERSHIP – Nothing new to report. 
During following discussions on the pedestrian refuge, it was thought there may be an opportunity to put proposals for a refuge to any new developments. This would need to be done at reserved matters stage. 
It was thought not to put in any bid to the Parish Partnership at this time, but it was proposed for the Town Clerk to look at the two ongoing applications to ascertain if reserved matters had been signed off.
It was agreed for the Town Clerk to look at the two ongoing applications to ascertain if reserved matters had been signed off.
5.3 THE PIGHTLE – As Breckland Council had refused the request for the new sign and complaints had been received about vehicles being directed by sat nav’s along this road it was suggested that Breckland Council should be asked to review the situation. The Town Clerk offered to speak with Cllr Wickerson at tomorrows Town Council meeting and ask Cllr Wickerson to take all relevant information to Breckland and ask for a review.
It was agreed for the Town Clerk to pass on all relevant information to Cllr Wickerson to take back to Breckland Council and ask for a review on new signage.
5.4 OVERGROWN HEDGES/TREES – Hamonds Academy, Cllr Anscombe reported that she had been assured by the school that work was imminent on the hedges. She had asked for them to be cut back substantially not just a trim.

Oakleigh Drive, although this is a private residential area the residents believe it is the responsibility of Highways to cut this particular area.
Hedges along a portion of Watton Road have been cut back apart from where the flashing sign is situated. 
The hedges alongside the footpath from London Street to the Campingland have still not been cut back.

Trees/shrubs along Castlacre Road need cutting back.
A bus stop has been requested near Oakleigh Drive.

5.5 GREENING OF THE TOWN CENTRE - 

Mr Jacklin reported that this is too early to be relevant, April 2020 is the timeline as part of the footway scheme involving the railings,
5.6 A FRAMES IN TOWN CENTRE – Due to a large number of complaints about A frames on the public footpath on the West side of the Market Place, Cllr Beech  & Mr S Sole and visited a number of the businesses. Most were responsive when given the reasoning behind moving the frames. The request appears to be working for now.
5.7 GOLF CLUB SIGN – This is only very slightly out of line and does not warrant any action.

The finger sign outside Costa’s is pointing to the old TIC site. This can be passed to Breckland as they are responsible for this category of signs. 

It was agreed to pass on this complaint to Breckland Council for attention.
5.8 FOOTPATH AT FILBY ROAD – There had been complaints from residents about the badly repaired footpaths, two sections in particular, and lack of notification from Highways of the works. Mr Jacklin replied that notification should have been sent but that the two bad areas have been schedules in for repair.
5.9 SHOULDHAM LANE correspondence from resident – Concerns have been raised by a resident of Shouldham Lane about the amount of traffic using this road as a cut through to 
Lynn Road and the amounts of fumes from traffic queuing. She suggests making Shouldham Lane a dead end, with access for residents and deliveries only. The Committee were mindful of her concerns, but Mr Jacklin commented that it was not an option to change the access. Mrs Gordon offered to draft a letter of explanation to the resident and forward to the Town Clerk for approval.
It was agreed for Mrs Gordon to draft a letter to the resident and forward to the Town Clerk for approval.
6. To receive and consider any urgent Transport, Access and Environment issues (at the discretion of the Chairman, prior notice must be given)
None were received.
7. To receive and consider location of recycling 
7.1 Mr Sole reported concerns about the siting of the three recycle bins outside the Pedlars Café. Also, a concern about the number of flies around the site. As there was no concrete information to support this it was suggested that the Town Clerk contact the contractors and ask for feedback on a) Are the recycling bin contents contaminated? b) The collection schedule. c) How much use do the bins get? d) A map of where other similar bins are located.
It was agreed for the Town Clerk to contact the contractors and ask for feedback on a) Are the recycling bin contents contaminated? b) The collection schedule. c) How much use do the bins get? d) A map of where other similar bins are located.

8. To receive and consider progress on Walks App 
Cllr Skinner has emailed Breckland for contact details of the app provider .
9. To receive and consider update on Air Pollution – progress of re-arranged meeting with Breckland Council.
This meeting is still to be re-scheduled. 
In the discussions that followed many points were raised over how the figures in the report were gathered, how and even if, they were accurate. It was noted that pollution was now becoming a national issue. 

The next meeting, when scheduled would be of great importance to the Committee.
10. High Street Heritage Action Zone Programme – report by Chair and Town Clerk
A meeting was held on 25th September between interested representatives to meet with John Mullen from Breckland. This was for the Breckland Officer to brief those in attendance of the successful bid to get through an expression of interest for a Historic England bid for High Street Action Zone funding.

Mr Mullen was then going to attend a meeting on 2nd October to discuss the next stage of the bidding process. The Town Clerk has asked for an update from this meeting and he will circulate the information when received.

In discussions the Town Clerk, Cllr Wickerson and the Committee all expressed their concerns about what Breckland, and the group of representatives  saw as their perceived objectives for the bid. Communication was the biggest concern raised this will need to be addressed. It was encouraging but a lot of work is needed by January 2020, although the delivery period if successful is over four years.
11. Draft Strategy for the Transport, Access and Environment Committee.
11.1 Suggested priorities (short, medium and long-term).

A Draft Strategy had been circulated and now needs to be formally agreed by the Committee to then ask the Full Council to endorse the priorities. The plan itself was agreed in principle by the Full Council in September. After discussing the points two changes were proposed.
After two changes were made the Draft Strategy for the Transport, Access and Environment committee was agreed. See appendix 1
11.2 Next Steps 

After a brief conversation it was suggested to have a smaller group to decide:

· How to move on strategies

· What information was needed

· How to achieve objectives

· What other Committees were involved in the same objectives?

It was agreed to form a Task & Finish Group.
12. Next meeting
5th November 2019 at 4pm
Meeting Closed 6.00pm




Chairman……………………..
Initials: _____     


